
RCW 66.44.120  Unlawful use of seal.  (1) No person other than an 
employee of the board may keep or have in his or her possession any 
official seal adopted by the board under this title, unless the same 
is attached to a package in accordance with the law; nor may any 
person keep or have in his or her possession any design in imitation 
of any official seal prescribed under this title, or calculated to 
deceive by its resemblance thereto, or any paper upon which any design 
in imitation thereof, or calculated to deceive as aforesaid, is 
stamped, engraved, lithographed, printed, or otherwise marked.

(2)(a) Except as provided in (b) of this subsection, every person 
who willfully violates this section is guilty of a gross misdemeanor 
and is liable on conviction thereof for a first offense to 
imprisonment in the county jail for a period of not less than three 
months nor more than six months, without the option of the payment of 
a fine, and for a second offense, to imprisonment in the county jail 
for not less than six months nor more than three hundred sixty-four 
days, without the option of the payment of a fine.

(b) A third or subsequent offense is a class C felony, punishable 
by imprisonment in a state correctional facility for not less than one 
year nor more than two years.  [2012 c 2 § 209 (Initiative Measure No. 
1183, approved November 8, 2011); 2011 c 96 § 46; 2005 c 151 § 11; 
2003 c 53 § 299; 1992 c 7 § 42; 1933 ex.s. c 62 § 47; RRS § 7306-47.]

Finding—Application—Rules—Effective date—Contingent effective 
date—2012 c 2 (Initiative Measure No. 1183): See notes following RCW 
66.24.620.

Findings—Intent—2011 c 96: See note following RCW 9A.20.021.
Intent—Effective date—2003 c 53: See notes following RCW 

2.48.180.
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